
PRESS COMMUNIQUE 

Metro Express Project 

Closure of Malartic Street  at its junction with Vandermeersch Street 

The public is hereby informed that construction works pertaining to the Metro Express Project 

will be carried out at the junction of Malartic Street with Vandermeersch Street as from 02 July 

2019 and for a period of 5 weeks. 

Accordingly, traffic along Vandermeersch Street will not be allowed to proceed onto Malartic 

Street and traffic along Malartic Street will not be allowed to proceed onto Vandermeersch Street; 

the following traffic diversion schemes will be put in place: 

 Traffic along Vandermeersch Street heading towards Malartic Street will be diverted 

along Reverend Lebrun Street to proceed along Port Louis – St Jean Road (A1) and 

Malartic Street. 

 Traffic along Port Louis – St Jean Road (A1) heading towards Vandermeersch Street 

through Malartic Street will be diverted along Reverend Lebrun Street to join 

Vandermeersch Street. 

 Local access will be allowed along Malartic Street from Port Louis – St Jean Road (A1) 

up to the closure at the junction with Vandermeersch Street.  

The necessary traffic signs will be set up to inform and guide road users.  

Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the work area and to drive 

within the prevailing speed limit. 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation of the public.
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